Council of Chairs
Nov. 15, 2011

Present: Tom Costa, Rachel Tighe, Bryan Hoyt, Robin Benke, David Kendall, Sandy Huguenin, Amelia Harris, Margie Tucker, Alex Edwards, Ken Tiller

Absent: Suzanne Adams-Ramsey, Cathie Collins, Jeff Cantrell

Sandy Huguenin met with the Academic Program Committee yesterday to discuss several policy changes. The academic reprieve policy revision was introduced last spring but the Committee did not have time to act on it. Three other policy changes will be formally presented this semester.

Today is the deadline for academic departments to submit next year’s budgets to the provost’s office.

Scheduling and staffing courses continue to be problematic. Even though the Fall 2011 course schedule included all classes requested by the Admissions Office, sections were still added late in the summer. Many classes ended up with a number of empty seats. Drops have steadily increased over the past several years. Apparently students are being advised to enroll in five classes and plan to drop one if they have difficulty. This makes it challenging to accurately plan the schedule, and inflates the adjunct/overload budget. Possible remedies were discussed such as withdrawing non-paid students earlier; withdrawing students who do not attend the first class meeting; charging a fee for dropping a class; and charging a fee for enrolling in more than 12 credit hours. Questions were raised regarding the effect any of these would have on financial aid.
